September Twenty-second. 1921. Rt. Hon. Fir Robert Borden, G. C.M. G., P. C., House of Commons, OTTAWA. Dear Sir Robert Borden: -There has been placed before me your letter of June 30th last, the receipt of which was formally acknowledged by my Secretary in my absence. Will you please convey to the Organizing Committee of the League of Nations Society in Canada my sincere thanks for the honour they have offered me by nominating me as one of the Honorary Vice-Presidents of the Society. I am happy to accede to their wishes. The objects of the Society, as defined in your letter, must receive the cordial support and warm sympathy of all public-spirited citizens. I would be proud if any effort of mine could be considered as a contribution towards the achievement of the end which the Society has in view. I am. Yours faithfully,